
MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

Executive Committee

Wednesday, January 20, 2010
65 Mitchell Blvd., Suite 200-A
San Rafael, CA 94903
MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
Debbie Stutsman, San Anselmo (Chair)
Michael Frost, JPA Staff

George Rodericks, Town of Belvedere
Alex Soulard, JPA Staff
Ken Nordhoff, San Rafael
Eric Lueder, JPA Staff
MEMBERS ABSENT
OTHERS PRESENT
Michael Frank, Novato
Jim Turner, Public
Matthew Hymel, County of Marin
Sandra Rubay Turner, Public

George Brockbank, Public

Patty Garbarino, Marin Sanitary Service

David Haskell, LTF/Sierra Club

Roger Roberts, Marin Conservation League

Bruce Baum, GCRW/RM

Jon Elam, Tamalpais CSD

Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disposal

John Maher, Independent Auditor
Call to Order The Executive Committee meeting came to order at 2:05 PM.

1. Approve Executive Committee minutes from October 21, 2009.  M/s Rodericks, Nordhoff to approve the October 21, 2009 Executive Committee meeting minutes.  The motion was unanimously approved.
2. JPA Audit and Financial Statements for year ending June 30, 2009. Staff reported that the Audit was complete for FY 08/09 and no exemptions were noted.  John Maher stated that management was very cooperative and the audit was conducted within standard auditing requirements.  He described the layout of the report and noted that the JPA had used budget surplus for programs within the fiscal year as planned.  There were no surprises in the audit.  M/s Nordhoff, Rodericks to recommend the JPA Board accept the financial statements and auditors report for the year ending June 30, 2009.  The motion was unanimously approved.
3. Zero Waste Feasibility Study Update.  Staff reported that the comment period ended on November 10, 2009 and all comments have been addressed in the current version of the Zero Waste Feasibility Study.  Counsel evaluated how Zero Waste programs can be implemented under the JPA agreement.  Counsel advised that programs that assist in compliance with AB939 are covered under the agreement and that those that exceed Federal and State law will be on a voluntary basis by member agencies.  In addition if a grant program to member agencies is adopted there must be liability on member municipalities, since currently they are held harmless.  George Rodericks asked how Phase Two of the study will be budgeted and implemented.  Staff stated that the Budget Subcommittee will make decisions on what Phase Two programs will be implemented in the upcoming budget.  Debbie Stutsman stated that working on draft language for member agency franchise agreements will be helpful to cities and districts.  Ken Nordhoff stated that templates can also be developed for ordinances and outreach materials.  Roger Roberts asked if the JPA Agreement allows the JPA to pursue Zero Waste Programs.  Staff stated that there will be mandatory AB 939 programs and voluntary programs as noted in the staff report.  David Haskell stated that you need to identify programs to determine how the mitigation fee is calculated.  He also stated that the Feasibility Study recommends the JPA be restructured and that the Study is not a Zero Waste document but a diversion document.  He recommended the JPA become a resource agency and stated the JPA Board has very little skill in this area. The Sierra Club is looking at creating a ballot measure to raise money for programs.  
4. FY 10-11 Budget Process, Executive Committee Subcommittee.   Staff stated that the Budget Subcommittee usually has two members of the Executive Committee and noted that the agenda item lists a proposed meeting schedule.  M/s Rodericks, Nordhoff to appoint Debbie Stutsman and George Rodericks as the Budget Subcommittee and approve the FY 10-11 budget schedule.  The motion was unanimously approved.
5. Open Time.  Bruce Baum asked how Local Task Force members are selected and if there is any definition of terms for officers.  Staff responded that the selection process differs depending on what the member represents and that the officer positions were developed by the LTF and there are no defined terms.  David Haskell stated that the lack of quorum for Local Task Force meeting is frustrating and members need to be committed to attending.  Ken Nordhoff stated that the LTF would be a good group to assist in recommendations for the Zero waste Programs and it would be good to define the roles of the LTF more clearly.
6. Adjourn.
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